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In its clearest communication yet, the U.S. Department of Education has told House Minority
Leader Nancy Pelosi that the commission seeking to revoke accreditation from City College of
San Francisco can extend that looming deadline to give the school more time to fix its problems
and avoid closure.

The Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges "has the authority to
reconsider or rescind its termination decision so as to provide the institution with additional time
to come into compliance within the two-year time frame, if such period has not run out, or to
provide an extension for good cause," Lynn Mahaffie, a senior accrediting director with the
Education Department, wrote Pelosi on Monday in response to questions from the
Congresswoman.

That two-year time frame ends on July 31, despite a legal injunction that bars the commission
from actually revoking accreditation until a trial in October determines if the commission acted
properly when it first evaluated City College in 2012.

The letter to Pelosi confirms what a spokeswoman for U.S. Education Secretary Arne Duncan
told The Chronicle last week: that the commission can extend its deadline. "This letter from the
Department of Education responding to my inquiry proves that the (commission) retains the
flexibility to grant CCSF an extension for good cause, despite their previous claims to the
contrary," Pelosi said in a statement. "For the (commission) to refuse to allow good-cause
extension - even after this clarification from the Department of Education, even after all the
monumental progress City College has made along its Roadmap to Success - would be
destructive, irresponsible, and could be viewed as a political act.

"For the livelihood of the students, the community, and the state, the (commission) must send in
a new evaluation team with a fresh set of eyes and allow a good cause extension of
accreditation."

Also on Tuesday, the chairman of the California Community Colleges Board of Governors,
Manual Baca, sent an extraordinary letter by mail to Sherrill Amador, the commission's
chairwoman, asking the commission to rescind its decision to revoke City College's
accreditation and saying the state board would not have cooperated with the commission in its
concerns about City College if it had been told there was no hope to save the vast and



important school.

Last summer, the Board of Governors replaced City College's elected Board of Trustees with a
single special trustee. "We did so with the strong encouragement of (the commission) and with
the commission's assurances that there was a pathway to restoration of the accreditation of
college," Baca wrote. "We would never have undertaken the job if there were no chance of fully
restoring accreditation."

Baca's letter reflects the increasing anxiety of thousands of City College students and employees,
as well as state officials and politicians from Pelosi to San Francisco Mayor Ed Lee about the
fate of the college of 80,000 students, the largest public school in California, because of the
commission's apparent unwillingness to help the college avoid losing its accreditation.
Without it, City College would lose state funding and close.

The commission has said it would prefer that City College lose accreditation and become a
candidate for future accreditation. Without that seal of approval, however, credits earned at City
College would not be transferrable to universities, and federal financial aid could be
jeopardized. The state would also have to pass a special law to permit funding for an
unaccredited City College.

City College officials have said they will not voluntarily give up accreditation, and advocates for
the school have called on the commission to adopt a policy at its next meeting, June 4 to 6, to
extend the current revocation deadline.


